
98 MAPLE AVENUE | (508) 841�8640 | �

MASSACHUSETTS ELDER AFFAIRS�

MA Elder Affairs promotes independence, empowerment, and well�being of older people,         

individuals with disabilities and their families.  We ensure access to the resources you need to live 

healthy in every community in the Commonwealth.   617�727�7750�

SEPTEMBER SENIOR EDITION  

 A NEWSLETTER OF THE SHREWSBURY SENIOR CENTER�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Every year typically has a few defining moments, but the past six months have contained so many 

world�changing, paradigm shifting developments that it’s getting hard to believe that we’re not in 

a simulation that’s  running every possible scenario at once. �

With a pandemic still raging, waves of social change, a presidential campaign, there’s still a lot of 

history left to be made in 2020. What the rest of the year holds is anyone’s guess. �

Here at the Shrewsbury Senior Center we want you to know that we’re always HERE FOR YOU!�

COVID�19 has taken away many things and has forced all of us to make changes to our routines. 

The theme for the September Senior Edition is�In the Spirit of Shrewsbury.�Since the Spirit of 

Shrewsbury is cancelled this year, the Council on Aging decided we would still celebrate by    

giving back to the senior community. The COA is paying for all Grab & Go meals for Shrewsbury 

seniors sixty plus for the month of September. �

The Council on Aging staff, Board, and volunteers believe it is so important to keep spirits high 

during a time of such uncertainty. Though you are practicing social distancing, don’t forget to 

breathe and look at the opportunity to slow our pace of life and appreciate the beauty around us. 

Practice self�care both physical and mental, and realize, this too shall pass. Time marches on and 

we can all use it to appreciate all we have been blessed with. We are all in this together and all can 

do our part to support each other from a distance. There is a light shining at the end of the tunnel. �

We hope that everyone will join us In the Spirit of Shrewsbury! �

�

� Stay safe friends! �

� Hollie, Cynthia, Donna, Pat, Christine & Justin�

�

COA Board Members: Chairperson�Shashi Menon, Vice Chairperson�Zoya Mehta, Secretary�Barbara DePalo,                  

Norma Giumentaro, Virginia Leonard and Louise Russell�
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Molly Lukason
LICSW, C-ASWCM

Milestones Unlimited
Geriatric Care Management & In-Home Therapy

508-659-9391 • Molly@MilestonesUnlimited.biz
www.MilestonesUnlimited.biz
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LENDER’S CLOSET at the Senior Center:  �

The Shrewsbury Council on Aging maintains a very active Lender’s 

Closet (Durable Medical Equipment). Shrewsbury seniors may 

contact the Council on Aging at 508�841�8640 to inquire if a specific 

piece of equipment is available for their use.  There is no fee to 

utilize the Lenders Closet. We will deliver. NO returns at this time.

�

AARP�

888�227�7669�

SHINE�

508�450�6653�

SELCO�

508�841�8500�

St. Anne’s Food Pantry�

508�523�4619�

Elder Services of Worcester�

508�756�1545�

Shrewsbury Youth & Family 

Services�

508�845�6932�

Shrewsbury Public Library�

508�841�8533�

Assessor’s Office�

508�841�8501�

Health Department�

508�842�0587�

Alzheimer’s Association�

800�272�3900�

COA Van Transportation�

508�523�1307�

Shrewsbury Housing Authority   

508�757�0323�

Professional Hearing 

Healthcare�

508�366�8686�

We are open for patient ap-

pointments. We will offer a 

free hearing screening if you 

mention seeing this ad in the 

Senior Edition newsletter. 

Please contact us if you are 

looking for hearing services 

and/or repairs for hearing 

aids.� We have safety proto-

cols in place and our number 

one priority is the safety of 

our patients.� �

�

Tammi L. Mugford�

Patient Care Coordinator�

Professional Hearing 

Healthcare�

33 Lyman Street�

Westborough, MA 01581�

(508) 366�8686�

Veteran’s Services Are Available: Due to   

COVID�19, our veteran agents are working          

remotely and taking�appointments by 

phone only at this �me.� You can call the 

Shrewsbury office at 508�841�8386 and 

leave a message.� Mike Perna will return 

your call as soon as possible.�

Are you caring for an older family    

member? Are you a grandparent (55+) 

caring for a grandchild? Or a relative 

(55+) caring for an individual with a    

disability? The Family Caregiver Support 

Program may be able to help you. Find 

out more by calling 1 (800) 243�4636 and 

asking to speak with a Caregiver         

Specialist. �

FILE OF LIFE CARDS�

Medical emergencies can happen anytime. 

When they do, there is confusion, panic and ur-

gency. Paramedics arrive on the scene with no 

information about the person in need. Seconds 

count � they can make the difference between 

life and death. Does the patient have prior medi-

cal conditions? Allergies? What medications are they taking? Who do 

they want us to call? How do we contact their family or friends? File of 

Life puts these answers at their fingertips. It allows first responders to 

immediately begin the best possible treatment, notify loved ones, and 

pass this vital data on to awaiting physicians at the emergency room. File 

of Life has already saved thousands of lives. It is an absolute asset to 

emergency preparedness, and peace of mind, for every household and 

community across the nation. Call 508�841�8640 for yours!�

Quarantine Cooking for Seniors�

Sep 24, 2020 02:00 PM �

��

Join Zoom Meeting�

https://zoom.us/j/94982790828?

pwd=SmkwVlJOOXBja3RsMW1

kS25FV0QrQT09�

��

Meeting ID: 949 8279 0828�

Passcode: S5cK9J�
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NEWS FROM SHINE: IMPORTANT MAIL ABOUT YOUR DRUG AND HEALTH PLANS!�

It’s that time of year again!� If you have a Medicare Prescription Drug Plan or a Medicare 

Advantage Plan (HMO, PPO), your Plan will mail you an information packet called an     

ANNUAL NOTICE OF CHANGE by the end of September.� It is important to understand 

and save this information because it explains the changes in your plan for 2021.�

Your plan premiums, deductibles, copays, providers and covered drugs may change  

significantly!�

�

This is important information and if you do not understand it, you should discuss it with your 

family or caregivers.� During the current COVID crisis, we will not be doing on site      

presentations at senior centers.� We will make presentations available on our website, 

www.shinema.org, and also through your local cable channel.�

During the annual Medicare Open Enrollment Period (October 15th � December 7th), you will have a chance to 

CHANGE your plan for next year.� SHINE’s certified Medicare counselors can help you understand your plan    

changes, as well as other options you may have.�

�

Trained SHINE (Serving Health Information Needs of Everyone) counselors can help you!� We offer, unbiased,      

confidential counseling on all aspects of health insurance to anyone on Medicare. Call your local senior center and ask 

for a SHINE appointment.� Remember you can contact us at the regional office: 508�422�9931. Once you get the 

SHINE answering machine, leave your name and number. A SHINE counselor will call you back.�

�

We are available via multiple platforms such as FaceTime, Zoom and Skype to do one�on�one appointments if needed. 

Watch our website for Medicare 101 presentations on Zoom. Our newly upgraded website:� www.shinema.org has in-

formation on Medicare, MassHealth, links that can be a valuable resource. �

Britton-Shrewsbury Funeral Home
648 Main Street, Shrewsbury, MA 01545

Shannon M. Henry
508-845-6226

www.brittonfuneralhomes.com

RICHARD'S CAR WASH
309 Boston Turnpike Call 508-755-0131

NEW TYPHOON! SELF AUTOMATED  
TOUCH FREE CAR WASH

OPEN 24 HOURS • ALL CLOTH TUNNEL WASH
COIN OPERATED VACUUMS • 2 BAY WASHERS

TUESDAYS - SENIOR DISCOUNT -$1 OFF

TURNPIKE AUTO BODY
307 Boston Turnpike Call 508-755-3015

UNIBODY REPAIR SPECIALIST
FEATURING LASER BEAM TECHNOLOGY
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	 ESTATE PLANNING 
PROBATE

kpr@estateandelderlawyer.com

290 W. Main Street, Suite 6
Northborough, MA 01532

T: 508.393.0500

Kristine P. Romano
	 Attorney at Law
	            ELDER LAW
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The Shrewsbury Council on Aging has created the Connect & Assist program. The mission is to Connect with all 

seniors through various marketing techniques, such as newspapers, television, social media, brochures, bulletins, 

website, paper mailings, email and a knock on a door. And to Assist in finding the appropriate resources to meet 

the needs of every senior. �

Our goal of Connect & Assist is to allow for seniors to age in place safely, independently, and comfortably,      

regardless of age, income, or ability level.�

The Shrewsbury Council on Aging understands the struggles of finding contact information. We have all said, “I 

don’t know who to call or where to go for help.” For those reasons, we are in the process of drafting a 

“Shrewsbury Senior Citizen Resource Guide” a comprehensive publication designed to provide a wide variety 

of information to both senior citizens and their service providers. The guide will serve as a vital tool to seniors and 

their families by helping them navigate and take advantage of the many services and programs that Shrewsbury 

and the surrounding communities have to offer. It is our hope that this guide will help make lives a little easier. �

More than 40 percent of seniors regularly experience loneliness. This feeling of separation and disconnection from 

others may predict serious health problems and even death. Many feel they have become unimportant, forgotten, 

and ignored.                                                                                                                                                          �

� � � � � YOU CAN CHANGE THIS!�

September 17th is Connect & Assist Day�

Reach out to an isolated senior on September 17th, Connect & Assist Day�

A simple gesture, smile, call or card can brighten a senior’s day.�

�

�

SEPTEMBER 2020      �

Thousands of 

at�risk senior 

ci'zens are 

isolated�

Are you looking for a way to help during the COVID�19 

pandemic but worried about social distancing? �

We need you!��

We're looking for friendly volunteers to make weekly wellness phone 

calls to older adults in our community. Training and scripts provided! 

Volunteers must be able to send feedback to COA via email. �

Please call COA Volunteer Coordinator, Christine @ 508�841�8758 

or email cmoriarty@shrewsburyma.gov�
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At this time we are accepting ADA (American’s with Disabilities Act) 

riders and other essential requests, such as dialysis, medical 

appointments, work, and grocery trips.�

Due to COVID�19 we are taking all necessary precautions                         

to keep our staff and riders safe.�
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For more information please contact our                                 

Transportation Coordinator, Cynthia 

Willis�
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My office is open and here for you during these difficult times. Please feel free to reach out with any questions, 

concerns, or help connecting with resources. While the State House is closed, my Legislative Aide Anna and I are 

working remotely and�are fully accessible via email and we are constantly checking our office voicemail. You 

can reach our office number at 617�722�2810, my cell number is 617�448�7304, and my email 

is�Hannah.Kane@mahouse.gov. Anna’s email is�Anna.Darrow@mahouse.gov�and her cell number is 802�373�

2294. Please do not hesitate to contact us, we are here to help.�I hope you are well and staying safe and healthy."�

� � � � Anna Darrow�

Office of State Representative Hannah Kane�

11

th

�Worcester District� �

Room 167, State House�

Office: 617�722�2810��

Cell: 802�373�2294�

�

�

�
Wellness Calls �

Senior Center Staff continue to 

make calls to senior center 

members to check in on them. If 

you are interested in being added 

to the well�call list, please call 

the Senior Center at 

508.841.8640. �
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  The Health Depar tment, located in Town Hall, will accept sharps if you are 

a  Shrewsbury resident and have the sharps inside a tightly�sealed, puncture�proof container. Please 

contact the Health  Department to schedule an appointment at 508.841.8345.�
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The Town of Shrewsbury is seeking to fill two part 

time (up to 17 hours/week) Van Driver positions 

with the Council on Aging.� Primary responsibilities 

include safely transporting clients to and from their destinations in the para�

transit vans provided.�

Qualifications for this position include a Valid Massachusetts’s Driver’s 

License, the ability to pass a DOT physical exam and RTA drug and  alco-

hol screening, and CORI check. CPR and First Aid Certification preferred.�

The salary range for this position is $15.88�$18.23 per hour.��

Please submit resume and letter of interest to Kristina Anderson, Human 

Resources Coordinator, to kanderson@shrewsburyma.gov.����

Position is open until filled.�


